

3/4/2025 Larimer Rodeo Board meeting minutes: prepared by Brandy Edmonds

The meeting was called to order by Rick Harris at 3:30 pm

Board Members in attendance: Rick Harris, Rayne Rule and Brandy Edmonds

Public in attendance: Steve Humann

County & BEC Staff in Attendance: Gene Olson, Christian Southwick, Rebecca Peter, Katie Miller and Commissioner Jodi Shadduck-McNally

Rayne moved and Brandy second to approve the February 4th minutes, motion passed.

Public Comment/Correspondence: No Public Comment or correspondence

Board Member Report: No Board Member report

Committee Report: Gene did not have anything new to report. Christian said the arena is all good at this time. Jodi advised she has nothing new to report at this time.

Partner Reports:

The Ranch: Rebecca advised the 4-H asked about using the warm up portion of the arena again for the round robin and we said it was fine because we don't use the warm up arena during that time. There was discussion of possibly having Junior rodeo mutton busters carry over to the rodeo performances. After discussing it was determined that it would be too difficult to have those 30 kids come back to the rodeo so we will leave the mutton busting signup like it has always been. We are looking into being able to give the champion of each night something along with the trophy, perhaps Greeley Hat Works gift certificates. Katie will confirm with Jax that it's okay to give another prize out. Rick asked Rebecca if she could print out the contracts so he has a hard copy, and she will get those to him.

OVG: Katie let us know she is meeting with the bobblehead sponsor this week to discuss what they want to do this year. They are looking to do something other than bobbleheads this year. The sponsorships are at \$37,070 and they are going through a lot of renewals right now. Pederson Toyota is good with giving us one truck for the barrels.

Old Business: none

New Business:

Rick advised the new board member John has excused himself from the board.

The new year monthly schedule was reviewed. Katie will ask Dana about who we will have do te embroidery this year. There are other options they have used in the past. Rick has the shirts coming from wrangler.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:00pm